
Will, SC, Newberry, William WALLACE 1820

In the name of God amen.

I WILLIAM WALLACE of Newberry District, in the State of South Carolina being 
in health of body, and of sound mind, memory, and understanding praised be to
God for the same, do make and ordain this my last Will and Testament in the 
manner and form following.

IMPRIMIS it is my will and desire that all my just debts and funeral charges 
be respectively paid.

ITEM I give, bequeath, and devise to my beloved wife MARY WALLACE, all my 
estate real and personal, except such parts as are hereafter specified and 
excepted during the term of her natural life.  At her death it is my will and
desire, that all the personal estate of which I may die possessed, be sold, 
and equally divided between my children then living, and that all the landed 
estate of which I may die possessed be equally divided, after her death, 
between my two sons HENRY WALLACE and HOWELL WALLACE as hereafter mentioned.

ITEM I give and devise to my son HENRY WALLACE one half of the landed estate 
of which I may die possessed, at the death of my wife MARY WALLACE, as above 
directed.

ITEM I give and bequeath to my son JOHN WALLACE one feather bed and 
furniture.

ITEM I give, bequeath and devise to my son HOWELL WALLACE one feather bed and
furniture, also the other half of the landed estate of which I may die 
possessed, at the death of my wife MARY WALLACE, as above directed.

ITEM I give and bequeath to my daughter RUTH WALLACE, one cow and calf, also 
one feather bed and furniture.

I do hereby constitute and appoint my two sons HUGH WALLACE and WILLIAM 
WALLACE, executors of this my last will and Testament, ratifying and 
confirming this and no other to be my last Will and Testament.
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In witness whereof, I have hereunto set my hand and seal this 25th day of 
January in the year of our Lord one thousand eight hundred and thirteen.

WILLIAM WALLACE {seal}

Signed, sealed, declared and published by the above named WILLIAM WALLACE the
testator as and for his last will and testament, in the presence of us, who, 
at his request, and in his presence, have subscribed our names as witnesses 
thereto.

JAMES DYSON
B. SATTERWHITE
ROBERT WILLIAMSON

Recorded in Book “G”, Pages 445 & 446, November 15th 1820

Test:
T. T. CURETON, ordinary Newberry District

Proved August 2nd 1819

Box no. 58, Pkg. No. 141, Est. No. 1457
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